

## Office of the County Attorney

Phone: 303.441.3190 · Fax: 303.441.4794 · Email: ca@bouldercounty.org
Mailing Address: Post Office Box 471 · Boulder, Colorado 80306 · www.bouldercounty.org

June 30, 2014

Dan Domenico Solicitor General State of Colorado Department of Law 1300 Broadway, 10<sup>th</sup> Floor Denver, CO 80203

Via e-mail: attorney.general @state.co.us

Dear Mr. Domenico:

The Boulder County Clerk and Recorder's Office received your June 27, 2014 letter in its generic e-mail box on Friday at 5:07 p.m. The letter requests consideration and acceptance of your proposal by July 1 at noon. Clerk Hall recognizes important concerns you raise in your letter and appreciates your offer of compromise, but she has found one-and-a-half days insufficient for both her office and mine to consider and formulate a response. Her ability to respond is also limited because Deputy County Attorney David Hughes, her primary counsel on this matter, is on vacation until July 8 (both July 4 and July 7 are County holidays, and my office and the Clerk's office will be closed). As a result, Clerk Hall respectfully requests that you allow her until July 10, 2014 (which amounts to 7 county business days) to respond to your June 27 letter. Please direct any further e-mail correspondence to me (bpearlman@bouldercounty.org) and Mr. Hughes (dhughes@bouldercounty.org).

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Ben Pearlman

**Boulder County Attorney**